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Ref : UKGA25-38            

Date : 11 June 2025            

To : Elgin Church      Edinburgh Church    Gifford Park Church 

  Newcastle Church    Sunderland Church    Leicester Church 

  London Church     Forest Hill Church    Portsmouth Church 

  Birmingham Prayer House  Cambridge Prayer House  Cardiff Prayer House 

 Places of Worship – Aberdeen, Belfast, Dublin, Essex, Glasgow, Leeds, Manchester, 

 Limerick, Liverpool  

C.C. : UKGA Board members and preachers 

Re : Recruitment of Full-time Preachers  

Dear Brethren, 

Hallelujah! Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

1.  We thank God for His love and guidance. In recent years, we have witnessed a gradual                                                                                                                              

increase in the number of places of worship across the UK. At the same time, the UKGA 

continues to actively engage in pastoral ministry, training and pioneering work in other 

countries. However, with a number of our current full-time preachers expected to retire in 

the coming years, we now face an urgent need to send out new workers into the Lord’s 

harvest.  

2.   In light of this, the UKGA is earnestly seeking dedicated brothers and sisters who are willing to 

train as preachers and serve the Lord Jesus Christ in full-time ministry. Enclosed are the 

following documents for your attention: 

(a)  Application form for the post of full-time preachers 

(b)  Notes for applicants 

(c)  Pay scale for full-time divine workers 

(d)  Extract from the Guidelines on Management of UKGA Divine Workers 

The above documents have been uploaded to the UKGA website. For details, please visit the 

webpage: https://uk.tjc.org/call-for-preachers/ 

3. If any brother or sister is interested in applying, please submit the required documents to your 

local church or place of worship according to the prescribed application procedures. Once the 

local church has completed its preliminary review, the application should be forwarded to 

Preacher Fook Fah Chong, Head of the UKGA Department of Religious Affairs, by email at 

ff.chong@tjc.org.uk. Subject to the approval of the UKGA Board, interviews will be arranged with 

suitable candidates. 

4. We kindly ask the board members of all local churches, prayer houses and places of worship to 

regularly remind their congregations through church announcements. Please also encourage the 

youth during sermons to dedicate their lives to serving the Lord. 



 
  

 

5. Lastly, we hope that all our brethren will continually remember this divine work in your 

prayers—asking the Lord Jesus Christ to move more brothers and sisters to willingly answer His 

calling and serve faithfully in His house. 

 Emmanuel 

 Yours in Christ,  

  

  
    
Dn Ezra Chong  

Chairman, UKGA     

 

 

 

Encl 
                                                                                                                                       


